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Dr Caswell has retained the Presidency of the Australasian College of Aesthetic Medicine 

ACAM).    Joining her on the board is Dr Matthew Holman as Vice President and Dr Nagd 

Farag, will be responsible for ACAM’s Education portfolio.  Dr Mutti Khan was re-

elected, unopposed, as Secretary, a role that he has completed well over the last two years.   

 

Dr Caswell would like to thank retiring board member Dr Jass Narulla who has 

contributed to a number previous ACAM boards.  Dr Narulla will continue to head up the 

ACAM Membership Committee after a successful 60% increase in new college members 

over the last 12 months.   

 

Dr Farag will continue the work started by Dr Andrew Clark, who will fill a casual 

Director’s position on the board.  Dr Farag will assume the management of ACAM’s 

education and fellowship programs.  ACAM’s educational partnership with the Queen 

Mary University of London and The University of South Wales (UK) continues to deliver 

well structured aesthetic medicine fellowship programs to members. Dr Clark is to be 

congratulated in successfully steering the development of these programs whilst managing 

the educational portfolio. 

 

Through the development of strong management and educational programs, ACAM has 

evolved into a progressive, dynamic educational college which has been well received by 

doctors and nurses participating in the aesthetic medicine profession.  Dr Caswell 

anticipates that ACAM will continue to see strong membership growth and further 

development of inter-collegiate relationships for the benefit of members.  As part of this 

process, the college is currently undertaking a website rebuilt to better service its members 

and will soon launch a Course Merchant Dashboard for those courses accredited by 

ACAM.   

 

ACAM continues to be an industry leader developing a medical ethics examination based 

on the Medical Board of Australia guidelines, which has been  made commercially 

available (due to demand of non-college members).  Dr Caswell stated “ACAM is in a 

strong position to provide avenues to world class and internationally recognised 

qualifications for its members.  By doing so ACAM leads the way in shaping ethical 

education in the area of aesthetic medicine.” 
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She continued, “This is a proud achievement that all board members, with diligence and 

vigour, have contributed to.  Each board member is well pleased with what they have 

achieved on behalf of the members, in a relatively short period of time.  I think that I 

speak for the board when I say thank you to the members in placing their trust in each of 

us and the plans we have laid out for ACAM’s future development.” 

 

 

ACAM Board 2022-2024 

 President Dr Gabrielle Caswell 

 Vice President Dr Matthew Holman 

 Secretary Dr Mutti Khan 

 Treasurer Dr Eddie Roos 

 Education Dr Nagd Farag 

 Director Dr Alex Lapenga 

 Director Dr Shuai Wang 

 Director Dr Andrew Clarke 
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